
 
 

It is not far off 

March 11th and 12th 

District 21-B Convention! 
 

Make sure you are a part of it.  We’ll start off with registration on 

Friday at noon with the opening session at 1 p.m.  First off we’ll meet 

our International Director Linda Tincher and her husband, Lion Vern 

and hear from ID Linda for a little bit as a teaser as she’ll be our 

luncheon speaker on Saturday at noon – you won’t want to miss that.  

Then we’ll have reports from our projects and committees and hear 

about the great Lions work they’ve been doing all year.  Hang around for the MD21 Council meeting 

from 3 p.m. to 5 p.m.  Lots of Lions work to be done at the meeting. 

 

Friday night we’re planning a great Lions Reunion of clubs.  Come 

hear some history from club members and best of all come dressed in 

period clothing of the decade your club was chartered.  I’ve included a 

listing of what was fashionable in each decade – there will be prizes, 

fun, reminiscing, and memories made.  Don’t miss this event – 

complete with comfort food – come for a comfy, cozy evening with 

your fellow Lions. 

 

Saturday will be packed full of information sharing with (of course) a 

pep rally of epic proportions!  Then on to the cabinet meeting, 

convention, lunch, voting, and a session or two before closing with a rousing celebration for the 

incoming 2016-2017 elected officers!  We’ll close by 4:30 and if you’re not staying in Tucson for the 

evening – this will be early enough to get you home by o’dark hundred! 

 

Bring along a new member, a prospective member, or a member who hasn’t come to a convention in 

a long time and renew or make some new Lions friends.  RC Sandy Shiff has promised a great time 

for all – let’s hold him to it so you have to be there to see for yourself – come BE the fun! 

 

       ~ DG Barbara ~ 

 

 



 

Leadership, loyalty and service.... 

Whether you’ve been a Lion for 35 years or 3 

weeks, we all are confronted in our own clubs with 

the dynamics of effective and less than effective 

leadership styles that often predicate the success 

of our efforts in service to our communities. 

LCI feels so strongly about growing and 

helping new (and seasoned) leaders that each year 

the ‘leadership’ forums expand the number of 

classes offered at annual forums, on-line, at 

multiple district, district and zone levels as well as 

the Lions University to help us all learn more and 

polish our leadership skills. 

So, who is a leader?  More pointedly, what 

is leadership?  What kinds of leadership will work at 

the club and district levels to move our organization 

forward and not stagnate as many other 

organizations have experienced?  Designated 

‘leaders’ are our elected officers, appointed 

committee chairpersons and board members – 

those presumed to be accountable.  That’s just the 

tip of the iceberg.  There are the undesignated 

leaders, those non-elected, non-appointed Lions 

who are also leaders who influence and make 

things happen or not with voices of concurrence, 

support, or ambivalence, the voice listened to and 

actions taken.  Leaders lead people – managers 

manage things – Lions are leaders in Service. 

There’s another “L” word – loyalty.  Because 

we elect our leaders each year, we often don’t 

realize nor understand the totality of the 

responsibilities associated with a particular 

position.  Some of us joined Lions not realizing the 

scope of commitment that is required when 

accepting a leadership position.  Rather than 

question, some Lions take up a position often 

supplied by an undesignated leader and then parrot 

an opinion derived from another Lion who may not 

be as loyal to the leadership goals of the current 

leader.  Bottom line:  Progress happens when 

everyone is pulling on the same end of the rope – 

perception is reality.  Use the tools available on our 

e-district and also LCI’s website to learn.   

If Lions leaders (designated and 

undesignated) are loyal to the Lions Code of Ethics 

and promote the initiatives of our elected leaders 

(LCI, MD, district and club), we ALL look good to 

the public.  Positive words about our clubs and the 

service that our clubs perform for our communities 

creates opportunities to invite and include other 

like-minded potential Lions.  Get the facts straight 

first and then publicize what we do. 

21-B Lions Clubs are each unique but 

supposedly all on the same page about service.  If 

we engage in conversations with potential recruits 

to discover their passions and share the stories 

about our clubs’ service, about our impact locally, 

statewide and globally, we will often find an 

opening for another conversation for an invitation to 

join us – giving us more hands with more heart for 

more service.  We just need to ask.  Let’s all talk 

about the Centennial Service and Legacy 

Challenge and invite and engage those who wish to 

be part of our success for the next 100 years! 

 

Bobbie Ravenkamp, 21B GMT (with the silent “M”)        

918-705-1227,   bobbieravenkamp@hotmail.com 

 



VERY IMPORTANT INFORMATION – 

PLEASE READ 

 

DUES have gone out to 

all the club treasurers – if 

you did not receive your 

dues bill – do not wait, 

contact CT Adrienne 

Ponce immediately.  They 

are due upon receipt.  In 

order to vote at the district 

convention – you need to have your dues paid 

by February 25th. 

 

 

District 21-B is looking for 

a district chairperson for 

the MD21 Health and 

Wellness Initiative.  If you 

would like to get in on the 

ground floor – please contact DG Barbara. 

 

 

For the clubs who have not scheduled a 

governor’s visit, either the first or second 

vice district governor will be visiting soon.  

If you still would like me to visit, just let me 

know.  In the meantime – celebrate being a 

Lion – celebrate you! 

   DG Barbara 

 

 

 

Do you have something that you would like to 

share in the BUZZ?  Please send to DG 

Barbara at bebopp2002@yahoo.com    

 

 

 

Have you been to our district website yet?  

Lots of information.  Let me know if you would 

like to see anything else on our site – it’s for 

you.  e-district.org/sites/21b 

 
 

      * * * * * * * * * * * 

 
   January 2016  

  

   24 New Members 
 
 

 
Kenneth Jeffers         Casa Grande 
Kenneth Haslow                 Chandler Sun Bird 
Maryls Stanga-Haslow       Chandler Sun Bird 
Anna Nickell                       Cochise Stronghold 
Mary Pencin                       Cochise Stronghold 
Dina Decker-Dixon             Eloy 
Doris Kinder                       Gold Canyon 
John Kinder                        Gold Canyon 
Allen Oman                        Gold Canyon 
Candice Oman                   Gold Canyon 
Patricia Fairchild                Green Valley 
Samantha Nogales            Green Valley 
Ronald Bickle                     Mesa Leisure World 
Vicki Bickle                         Mesa Leisure World 
Dean Essa                         Mesa Leisure World 
Mike Boon                          Safford 
Roberta Boon                     Safford 
Jessica Gladhart                Safford 
Angela Macala-Guajardo   Safford 
Michael Sanders                Safford 
Kimberly Warren                Safford 
Marcel Mattle                     Tombstone 
Phillip Schultz                    Tucson Breakfast 
Beverly Giiordano              Tucson Downtown 

  
Transfers 

 
N. Alan Lundgren, Sr.       From Scottsdale to  
        Gilbert 

 

  
     
Transfer to Heavenly                

 Host Lions Club 
 
  Carolyn Clark   -   from    
 Cochise Stronghold  
 
  Howard Rubin   -   from 
 Mesa Leisure World  
 
  Saturnino Santa Cruz   -   
 from South Tucson  
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ROUND OUT 
YOUR 
CENTENNIAL 
PROJECTS 
WITH YOUTH 
 
Lion Richard 
Stevenson, 21-B 
District Service 
Coordinator 

 
If your club is looking for a youth project that is 
manageable and yields immediate results, perhaps 
a Shoe Party is the way to go.   
 
Schools are a great way to find a need and a 
partner to help fill that need.  Most schools have a 
parent volunteer, outreach person or a coach that 
can help you determine how you can help.  We 
approached our local school district and offered our 
assistance and together we came up with the shoe 
idea.  We then partnered with a local Payless shoe 
store to organize the event and we chose a date 
and time during non-working hours to have it.  
 
The school knew who the children were who 
needed new shoes, they took care of necessary 
parent permissions and organized transportation to 
the event, and allowed parents to attend. Store 
personnel were on hand to measure shoe sizes 
and help out and Lions were present to assist 
children in making appropriate choices and 
participate in the program.  Of course, photos were 
taken, with proper permissions. 
 
We found that a $30 per child budget yielded a pair 
of shoes and some socks and a little change.  We 
took our change in the form of $30 gift cards which 
were then given to the school for use on an as 
needed basis.  A word of caution, pre-paid cards 
are like cash and once handed out could be used 
by a parent or older sibling, so once again, working 
with the schools insures a degree of confidence. 
 
We found that for about 10 hours of organization 
time and a $600 budget we were able to complete 
a worthwhile project that involved Lions, kids, 
parents, school personnel and helped out 20 
families.  The school took photos and posted them 
in their Newsletter and Facebook Page, so we were 
visible and set the stage for further projects with 
this school.  
 
Please feel free to contact me about this or other 
projects for Service.  We Serve 

 

Greetings from your 21 B District 
Energizer Bunny, Lion Gary Gjerstad 
  

It’s great being able to share a positive message 
with you. I missed one in January, so I ask your 
forgiveness. Between my involvement with Britt Lions, & 
the West Hancock high school pep band, things have 
been a little busy. 

Let’s talk Lions. On January 5, I was the 
program for the Britt Lions Club. This came about, 
because the fellow who was supposed to line up the 
program, didn’t have one. Open one’s mouth & 
volunteer, then chances are, what you volunteer for will 
be accepted. 
 My presentation centered on talking about my 
life, where I attended school, the happenings in my adult 
life, including my years in Arizona, & so on. I then spoke 
of my role as the information officer for the club. I felt 
that before any publicity could be done for a specific 
endeavor, the specific publications/radio station had to 
be contacted. It’s a unique approach perhaps, but I felt it 
necessary. I explained who I was, that I was totally blind, 
that I had just moved back to Britt after spending 14 
years in Arizona. I indicated that I was publicity 
Chairman for our Lions Club, & would appreciate any 
assistance they could provide in promoting our events. 
In all cases, the response was positive. 
 This past Friday night, our Lions Club served 
smoked pork loin sandwiches in conjunction with the 
Britt West Hancock, Forrest City basketball games. 
Money raised goes for improvements at our Lions Park 
Shelter. Last year, our club netted $1,000. I’m elated to 
report that after expenses, we netted $1155. I received 
the information for this from our club secretary on 
Saturday, January 16. By January 19, I had all of the info 
sent to all of my contacts I had communicated with 
earlier. KIOW, a radio station in Forrest City, started 
airing this public service announcement, the morning of 
January 22. It was aired for a week. As if that weren’t 
enough, the announcement was put on their website. 
 This is the beauty of being back in a small 
community. People came in groves; not only to support 
the basketball teams, but to support our cause as well. It 
truly made for a wonderful night. We’re small in 
numbers, but as I heard someone say once, we’re giants 
among many. We did ourselves proud. 
 For anyone who lived & spent winters in the 
Midwest, I can share that as of this writing, we’re bracing 
for winter storm activity. We’re expecting anywhere from 
8 to 15 inches of the white stuff. & the winds? The radio 
is saying they could be anywhere from 30 to 45 miles an 
hour. Blizzard conditions with 
white-outs. Visibility will be a 
problem. It won’t be a problem 
for the energizer bunny. I can 
simply say to people, “Welcome 
to my world!” With that, I’ll write 
again in a couple of weeks. 

  
 

 



 
Nominating 

committee time is 
here ……. 
  
“Volunteering is the 
ultimate exercise in 
democracy.  You vote in 

elections once a year, but when you volunteer, you vote 
every day about the kind of community you want to live 
in.”  Unknown 
  
Volunteers are an interesting group in any setting with differing 
backgrounds and motivations.   There are all kinds of 
involvement and interest based upon all the other 
responsibilities of family, business, and other commitments.  

It’s time for the 
nominating committees to 
prepare the slate of 
candidates for election of 
next year’s officers.  Lions will 
vote to determine the next 
leaders for each club.   The 
results of the election of the 
new slate of officers can 
definitely change the direction 
of the club’s success and progression. 
 Before tackling that project, this current clubs’ 
leadership might consider a practice of one of our district 
clubs.   While sponsors ‘sell’ the concept of Lionism and an 
orientation session educates the new member, their 
membership committee interviews new members about their 
desires to serve on existing committees.   After all, we’re Lions 
wanting to make a difference, and have a good time, too.  
Contact information, professional backgrounds, and particular 
skills are also catalogued.  The team re-interviews each 
member a few years later to update the member’s status 
regarding changes in physical capabilities or enhanced or 
changed interests in desired areas of service.  Does the 
member have a new passion for service for an unmet need 
that the club could consider adopting? 

Some members take ‘ownership’ of particular service 
projects and seemingly reject efforts to participate in any other 
or newer opportunities for service.  Sometimes small special 
interest groups seem to develop a pattern of what may appear 
to prohibit inclusion for other members – ‘that’s XXX’s project 
and he/she thinks that he/she is the only one who can do it’.   
Dissension can easily develop among those ‘outside’ creating 
a ‘less than’ feeling as a new or contributing Lion.  Club 
leadership styles are critical to creating harmony among all 
volunteers – after all, we’re all about service to our 
communities, not bickering and narcissism.  

LCI encourages club members to complete surveys 
that hope to capture the current ‘temperature’ of attitudes and 
expectations about individual clubs and hopes and 
expectations about the future direction of Lions worldwide.  
The current membership team might consider canvassing 
members about their current expectations for their participation 
in the club when preparing the slate of potential officers and 
their desire (and capability) to be in leadership positions. 
·        Is the club an active service club with enough members 
for the scope of projects? 
·        Is the club evolving into more of a social club?  Need to 
change meeting time and/or place? 
·        Are there too many service projects and the club needs 
to redefine and re-focus its efforts or perhaps start a branch 
club for a special purpose club? 
·        Would the member like to take on a club office?   (Some 
members just want to be asked.) 

There are the elected/appointed leaders in each club 
and there’s also the unelected leaders who influence the 
direction of each club.   Sometimes a Lion will accept an office 
“because no one else would take it” or because of a perception 
of implied prestige about ‘being on the board’ when in fact they 
are unaware of the scope of the associated duties.  This factor 
can possibly sabotage club growth because of the officer’s 
attitude and commitment to duties.  

Perhaps there are 
members who want a chance 
to step into a leadership 
role.  Let’s review the general 
scope of responsibilities of 
each office of the Board of 
Directors: 
            President -        
Presides at meetings of the 
club and the Board of Directors.  Required by LCI.  Serves as 
the club’s CEO.  The president advises the club secretary 
about the club agenda, both officers serve on the advisory 
board for the District Governor. 
            Vice President – (can be 1st, 2nd and/or 3rd) – LCI 
recommends these offices are filled.  Performs the duties of 
the President when that officer is unable to attend or perform.  
Serve as committee chairmen for service projects. 
            Treasurer -        Serves as the club’s Chief Financial 
Officer.  Receives funds from the club secretary for both bank 
accounts, Administrative for club only expenses (dues, PO Box 
rent, club supplies) and Service for all funds raised from the 
public and dispenses payment at the direction of the Board of 
Directors.  Required by LCI, (can be a Secretary/Treasurer for 
small clubs.) 
            Secretary -        Functions as the club’s business 
manager.  LCI requires this office be filled.  Serves as the point 
of contact with LCI and district officers.   Reports to the club 
president and Board of Directors.  Receives all funds for the 
club and turns them over to the club Treasurer.  Makes 
required monthly membership and activity reports to LCI and 
district.  Prepares the agenda for meetings, records the 
minutes of the club and board meetings, maintains club 
records, receives correspondence and maintains and updates 
the club roster for the Canyon State Lion, and records of 
attendance.  Some larger clubs have co-secretaries who split 
the functions of recording secretary while the other performs 
the rest of the duties. 
            Membership Chairperson – chairs a committee of three 
(themselves plus two others).  ALL CLUBS MEMBERS ARE 
PART OF THE MEMBRSHIP TEAM. 

            Tail Twister is a vital part of promoting club harmony 
and fun. 
Lion Tamer responsible for all club paraphernalia and meeting 
set-up. 
1st and 2nd year directors – help form board policy. 
Immediate Past President is also a member of the Board and 
helps form board policy.  Per LCI the president, treasurer and 
secretary are the core of club officers. 
  
More info is available on our 21-B website, Documents page – 
2015-16 Club Officers Team Manual 
http://e-
district.org/userfiles/340/file/Club%20Officers%20Team%20Ma
nual.pdf 
Bobbie Ravenkamp 
21-B GMT  
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ATTENTION ALL 21-B CLUB OFFICERS AND MEMBERS 
 

PLEASE PUT THE FOLLOWING DATES ON YOUR CALENDAR TO ATTEND THE 
FOLLOWING LIONS EVENTS 

(Especially the highlighted events) 
 

2016 MD21 Arizona Calendar 
 
 

Feb 5-7 21C Convention Prescott Resort Prescott 

Feb 27 21A Convention Wickenburg Community Ctr  Wickenburg 

Mar 11 3rd Council meeting Radisson  Tucson 

Mar 11-12 21B Convention Radisson Tucson 

May 20 4th Council meeting Mesa Hilton Mesa 

May 20-22 MD21 Convention Mesa Hilton Mesa 

Jun 24-28 International Convention  Fukuoka, Japan 

July 16 21C Kickoff Phoenix Airport Hilton Phoenix 

August 6 21B Kickoff Sun Bird Community Chandler 

    

October 28-30 Mid-Year Leadership Conference Sheraton Four Points Ahwatukee 

2017    

February 24-25 21A Convention  Wickenburg 

March 3-5 21C Convention Camp Tatiyee Lakeside/Pinetop 

March 17-18 21B Convention Windemere Sierra Vista 

May 19-21 MD21 Convention Sheraton Four Points Ahwatukee 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

GGGRRREEEEEENNN   VVVAAALLLLLLEEEYYY   LLLIIIOOONNNSSS   CCCLLLUUUBBB   
P.O. Box 632, Green Valley, AZ 85622 

 

Please join us for our Club’s 

50th Anniversary Luncheon & Celebration 
 

Thursday, March 10, 2016 

12:00 Noon 
American Legion Post 66 

1560 W. Duval Mine Rd., Sahuarita, AZ 
 

12:00 Noon Social Hour     1:00 pm Luncheon 
 

Chicken Cordon Bleu or Salmon Fillet 
$25.00 per person** 

 

2:00 pm Celebration of 50 Years 
 

Special Guest Speakers 
Past International President Bill and Past International Director Dana Biggs* 

 
Dress: Business casual attire 

 
*We may have only one speaker if schedules will not permit both to attend. 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
- Please enclose this portion for your reservation - 

50th Anniversary Luncheon & Celebration Reservations 
Space is limited, so please R.S.V.P. promptly 

RSVP Deadline is February 25, 2016 

 
Name(s): _____________________________________________________________    No. in Party: ________ 
 
Meal Choice:   Chicken Cordon Bleu  _______               Salmon Fillet  _______   

 
                                                                     Number of meals @ $25.00:               ____________ 

 
         Total Due:  ____________ 

 
Amount Enclosed:   _____________  Check #: ______________ 
 

Please remit to: Green Valley Lions Club, C/O Gary Hultman, Treasurer 
P.O. Box 632, Green Valley, AZ 85622 

 

WHAT DO LIONS DO:    WE SERVE . . . WITH PRIDE 

 

 



 

DISTRICT 21 A – CONVENTION 

February 27, 2016 
Wickenburg Community Center 

160 North Valentine Street, Wickenburg 
 

REGISTRATION FORM 

Please PRINT clearly 

1. Lion _____Lioness _____Leo_____                        

  Last Name                First Name 

2015-2016  Club/District Office Held       

Home Club or Non-Lion Guest __________________________________________________   

Phone: (Home)                                      (Work)                        (Cell)     

E-Mail Address:        

         

2. Lion _____Lioness _____Leo_____                        

  Last Name                First Name 

2015-2016  Club/District Office Held       

Home Club or Non-Lion Guest ____________________________________________________ 

Phone: (Home)                                      (Work)                        (Cell)     

E-Mail Address:        

 
  

Lion/Lioness/Leo Registration                                           $25.00 x ______ = $_______ 
 

Late Registration (post marked after 2/10/16) $28.00 x ______ = $_______ 
 

   “WESTERN OR CLUB MEETING ATTIRE”  
 

                                               MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO:  LIONS DISTRICT 21A  
**                                                     ***NO Refunds after February 15th** 

 
                                                         Mail to:  PDG Ann Roberts                          
                                                           Wickenburg Lions Club 

                                                          PO Box 1687 
                                                        Wickenburg, AZ 85358-1687 
                                                         Email: LionAnnR@AOL.com 

For Reservation call: 

Best Western Rancho Grande   Prices include 12.5% Tax 

293 East Wickenburg Way    $95.54  two queens 
(two blocks from Convention Ctr)   $91.19  two doubles 
928-684-5445     $85.02  one queen   

 
 
 

mailto:LionAnnR@AOL.com


A decade-by-decade look at fashion in the United States 
 

1910s  Trenchcoats 
narrow "hobble" skirts 

draping blouses for women 
Middle Eastern patterns 

V-neck sweaters 
beaded handbags 
decorated hairpins 

decorated stockings 
lace-up boots 

bows on shoes 
sneakers (worn only for sports) 

1920s  cloches (close-fitting hats) for 
women 

baggy flannel trousers for men 
long, wide coats 

coats that fastened on the side 
for women 

costume jewelry 
drop-waist "flapper" dresses 

T-strap shoes 
sheer stockings 

bobbed hair 

1930s  patterned sweaters 
one-piece wool bathing suits 

long, flowing gowns 
sandals 

fox-fur collars 
hats worn at an angle 

shoulder pads 
wide overcoats for men 

rectangular wristwatches 

1940s  rolled-up blue jeans 
narrow “"drainpipe"” trousers 
matching skirts and sweaters 

halter tops for women 
sleek evening dresses 

the pageboy haircut for women 
the "pompadour" hairstyle 
cork-soled "wedgie" shoes 

baggy pull-on sweaters 
Hawaiian shirts for men 

1950s  white T-shirts 
motorcycle jackets 

black leotards 
Bermuda shorts 

pedal pushers (calf-length pants) 
poodle skirts 
saddle shoes 
ballerina flats 

full skirts with petticoats 
strapless evening gowns 

ponytails 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
1960s  

 
 
 

bell bottoms 
miniskirts 

T-shirts with messages 
pale lipstick and dark eyeliner 

longer hair for men and women 
the beehive hairdo 

white vinyl “go-go” boots 
peace signs 

paisley and Indian prints 

1970s  Western boots 
lots of lip gloss and blush 

T-shirts with logos 
denim, denim, denim 

legwarmers 
pantsuits 

earth tones 
leotards with wrap-around skirts 

the Afro 

1980s  frills on collars and hems 
bright vests and shirts for men 
“power suits” with big shoulder 

pads 
fingerless lace gloves 

long fake-pearl necklaces 
bangle bracelets 

tunics over leggings 
big hair with lots of mousse 

Levi's 501s 
fair-isle sweaters 

ankle socks 
penny loafers 

1990s  designer athletic shoes 
designer sneakers 

puffy jackets 
chain wallets 
baggy pants 
colored hair 
bare midriffs 

hooded sweatshirts 
mehndi (henna tattoos) 

2000s  low-rise pants 
blazers 

graphic T-shirts 
bare midriffs 

tank tops 
bell-bottom jeans 

skinny jeans 

 
 

 

 

   



 

 



 

21B CONVENTION - 2016  
MARCH 11-12 RADISSON SUITES TUCSON 

 6555 East Speedway Blvd, Tucson, AZ  85710 

REGISTRATION FORM         
Please copy this form and complete for each Lion/Lioness/Leo (*Only if Attending). 
 

*Lion/Lioness/Leo__________________________________________________________________ 
 

*Spouse/Partner/Guest  ________________________________________________ 
 

Address________________________________________City___________________ZIP_____________ 
                  Circle one 

Phone (         ) _______________Lions/Lioness Club _____________________ District (A) (B) (C) 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

       

                 Friday Night SPECIAL EVENT Costume Reunion Celebration  

                  Join Us to Celebrate YOUR Club Charter Birthday!    
                       includes dinner, live musical entertainment, costume competition for $$$ cash prizes. 

                  WEAR COSTUME CLOTHING REPRESENTING THE DECADE YOUR CLUB CHARTERED! 

                                                                                      

SAVE 40% -  Early Bird Special   February 5th   _____ @$25.000pp or $50 couple               =$_____ 

SAVE 20%     Last Call                         Before March 1st   _____ @$30.000pp or $60 couple               =$_____ 

At the Door                                             March 11th             _____ @$35.000pp or $70 couple               =$_____ 

special dietary restrictions enter here ________________________________       
 

           Call Lion Mark Rabinowitz at 520.487.0902 or markrabi4277@aol.com for information                  

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
CONVENTION PRE-REGISTRATION PACKAGE  (MUST postmark before February 5th – TO SAVE) 
 

EXTRA VALUE Package Includes: One Registration and One Saturday Lunch PLUS six Cash Raffle Tickets  
 

            Postmarked Before Feb 5th                     After February5th 

Early Discount Saturday Package                         ________ @ $45.00   ______ @$55.00     =$__________ 
 

Convention Registration Only                  ________@ $20.00   ______ @$30.00      =$__________ 
 

Saturday Lunch (Big Buffet Spread)                     ________ @ $25.00   ______ @$35.00     =$__________ 
 

Saturday Leos Lunch                                               ________@ $15.00   ______ @$20.00     =$ __________ 
 

                                                                          TOTAL REGISTRATION FORM Amount Enclosed     =$__________ 

 

Make checks payable to:   21B Convention 
     

Remit to: LION MARK RABINOWITZ  Call for More Information: 

  P.O. Box 12512   Lion Sandy Shiff, Convention Chair 

  Tucson, AZ 85732    (520) 631-2330 sanfordshiff@cox.net 
 

For hotel reservations, contact directly the Radisson Suites Tucson Hotel 520.721.7100 

Mention you are with the Lions for special room rate of $124.00 (dbl) Room reservation deadline (subject to availability):  ALL 

ROOM RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BEFORE CUTOFF ON February 5th, 2016 

 DUE TO WINTER SEASON RATES 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

ALL RADISSON HOTEL ROOMS ARE SUITES – AND ROOM RATE INCLUDES FULL BREAKFAST BUFFET FOR TWO 

  Registration Badge required for all Saturday Convention Activities. 

 

mailto:markrabi4277@aol.com
mailto:________@$15.00
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The Lions Club of the ASU Campus is excited to announce our first ever “Dining in the Dark” event. As a part 
of The Lions Club International, we want everyone to see a better tomorrow. All proceeds of this event will go 

towards the Lions Vision Center and Leader Dogs for the Blind. To better understand what it is like to live day to 
day without sight, the dining portion of this event will be enjoyed blindfolded. 

 
Your ticket will cover your three-course meal.  

Also at the event will be a cash bar, guest speaker and other fun activities.  
 

March 19th, 2016 – 6:00 o’clock P.M. 
Old Main building on the ASU Campus 

400 East Tyler Mall 
Tempe, AZ  85287 

 
Price: $45 (non-students) $ 25 (students) 

 
We hope to see you all there for a night of fun as we come together to benefit a great cause.  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
RSVP for Dining in the Dark with The Lions Club of the ASU Campus 

 
Name(s): _______________________________________ Club: ____________________________ 
 
Amount enclosed: ____________ @ $45 / person  = $ __________________ 

   ____________ @ $25 / student = $ __________________ 
 
Vegetarian:  ___ yes   ____no 
 

Please make checks payable to: ASU Campus Lions Club 
 

Mail RSVP to: 2041 N 87th Way Villa 107,  Scottsdale, AZ 85257 
 

 



The Board of Directors representing your Lions Camp Tatiyee would like to announce openings in each district to the 

Camp Tatiyee Board of Directors: 

     District 21A:  2 seats (each has 3 year term)       (there is also one vacant seat open) 

     District 21B:  2 seats (each has 3 year term) 

     District 21C:  2 seats (each has 3 year term)       (there are also two vacant seats open) 

We would like to encourage those Lions with a passion about their camp to seek a position.  Experience in the following 

areas help, but are not mandatory: Administration, education, public affairs, rehabilitation, the medical field, marketing, 

law, real estate, engineering, contracting, philanthropy, human relations. 

     We ask the club to seriously consider their recommendations, as these candidates may become representatives for 

the Lions of Arizona.  Please make sure the people who are seeking your recommendation are in fact the people you feel 

comfortable with in taking care of your state projects interests.  Some questions to ask yourselves are: Does this 

individual have the best interest of Lions at heart?  Are they open-minded?  Can they work successfully as part of a team 

effort?  Will they get involved in the actual work?  What is their motivation for becoming involved with Lions Camp 

Tatiyee?  We ask that you take these things into consideration before making your nomination to provide your camp with 

those Lions who will truly be committed to the best interest of your Lions Camp. 

Camp Tatiyee’s mission is to enrich lives of individuals with special needs by providing a life improving experience to 

promote their emotional health, independence, self esteem and confidence, all free-of-charge. 

SUBMIT FILLED NOMINATION FORMS to: 

Lion Nan Rutkowski, Secretary 

Lions Camp Tatiyee 

 

 

LIONS CAMP TATIYEE DIRECTOR RESPONSIBILITIES 

 

 The Camp Tatiyee Board of Directors provides the legal and final approval for the Operations Budget, the 
composition and makeup of the Board of Directors, and all other Board actions that effect Multiple District 21 and Lions 
International.   
       The primary responsibilities of a Director for Lions Camp Tatiyee are fund raising and communication with 
Lions Clubs and the community. A Director shall receive no financial benefit from serving and will identify if there are 
areas of a conflict of interest. To assure an active and effective member, a Director for Lions Camp Tatiyee must fulfill 
the following qualifications and responsibilities. 

 
QUALIFICATIONS: 

 Be a member of an Arizona Lions Club in good standing 

 Be elected at the Multiple District 21 Convention OR appointed by the Camp Executive Board to fill a vacancy. 
 
RESPONSIBILITIES: 

 Be responsible for at least one Board fund-raising project annually and for a Strategic Project as assigned.  
 Attend and participate in Camp fund-raising events and identify/pursue community opportunities for promoting 

Camp. 
 Actively participate in identifying and pursuing sponsors for Camp. 
 Personally visit and develop a relationship with Lions Clubs as assigned. 
 Attend all scheduled meetings of the Board (75% minimum required). 
 Make an on-site visit to Camp and attend/complete a Board training seminar. 
 Review financials and minutes and provide feedback.  
 Abide by the bylaws and rules of the Board, MD21 and Lions Club International. 
 Be informed about the Mission, Vision and Values of Camp. 

 Help to identify potential Board members as needed. 
 Annually complete a self-evaluation of year’s activities and Board participation and give to the Board President 

on request. 
 Other duties as agreed.                                                        



 
Nomination to the Board of Directors 

 
LIONS CAMP TATIYEE SECRETARY 

Lion Nan Rutkowski 
7974 East Wilderness Trail 

Gold Canyon, AZ 85118 

 

All application requests must be sent to the Camp Secretary (name and address above) no 
later than March 23, 2015 
 
 
We, the ____________________________________________Lions Club, wish to nominate Lion 

________________________________ to run for the Board of Lions Camp Tatiyee at the  

Lions Convention in May of 2016.  We feel as a club that Lion _____________________ 
Will be an asset for the Lions of Arizona in his/her representation as a Board member.  

 
Sincerely, 

____________________________________Secretary   Date: ______________________ 

 
Name of Candidate:________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number: ________________________Cell Phone: _________________________ 
Address of Candidate: ______________________________________________________ 

City: _________________ AZ Zip: _________ Email: ____________________________ 
 

I desire to be involved with Lions Camp Tatiyee because: __________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Work History: ____________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Lions Club Involvement:____________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Steve Shannon...In Motion 

Musical Variety Show 
 

Steve is a long time  

Sunbird Resident 

with an extensive resume.  

He has performed in many venues; on 

cruise ships, night clubs, TV and Radio. 
 

A MUST SEE SHOW! 
 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, March 5, 2016 
Doors open 6 pm         Cash bar available 

Show Time:   7 PM. 

Sponsored by   Sunbird Lions Club 
Contact Lion Fred Garmeson 480 895-9363 

 

Tickets $10/ea Tables of 10 available  

Tickets @ door $12/ea 

Sun Bird Community 
 

 


